

****A NEWSLETTER FROM THE DOTHAN CAMPUS****

April 1986

******UNIVERSITY ADIVSORY BOARD****

President Harrison recently announced that the following people have agreed to serve on the University Advisory Board:

Mr. A. C. Allen, Jr. Col. Lawrence A. Rell

Col. William R. Bunting

Mr. E. E. "Top" Bishop, Jr.

Mr. Charles Chapman, Jr.

Mr. Walter Daniels Mr. Stanhope Elegre

Mr. W. L. "Bill" Entz

Mr. Pierre Flatt

Mc. Richmond Flowers

Mr. John Glanton

Ms. Norma Hanson

Mrs. Merie Z. Houston

Mr. Marvin Lowis, Jr.

Mr. C. K. Michaelis

Mr. Mike Mullins

Mrs. Anna Laura Parker

Mr. James D. Tyler

Mr. Rund Veltman

Dr. Gene Watson

Mr. Charles Whiddon

PROMOTION AND TENURE CHANCES

The following faculty members have been promoted in academic rank:

Dr. Mary Brown, Professor

Dr. Patricia Fritchie, Associate Professor

Dr. Mary Jo Poliman, Associate Professor

Dr. Leonard Roberts, Associate Professor

Dr. Sarah Patrick has been granted tenure effective with the 1986-87 academic year.

AUXHOUSE BARTONESS ENDIONESSUBBREBRARA

Ms. Teresa Garner has joined our staff as a general clerk for the Bookstore and mail room. She is currently attending night classes studying Business Administration. She attended Camp LeJune High School in North Carolina, where her father was in the Marines. She resides in Dothan with her two children: Brandi, 4 and Amber, 2.

**COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

Dr. Jack cubiette and Dr. Alan Belsches served as judges for the first Pum and Fantastic English 101 Essay Writing Contest conducted by Ms. Judy Kessler's English 101 class. Prizes awarded were movie tickets, ice cream sundaes, and bonus points. Twenty-five students participated.

Dr. Alan Belsches served as a judge for the essay competition in the Miss Ashford Beauty Pageant.

Dr. Alan Belsches' article, "Life Over Death: The Use of Memory in Welker Percy's The Second Coming," appeared in the Summer 1985 issue of The Southern Quarterly.

Dr. Sarah Patrick and TSU-D graduates
Ms. Margaret Myers and Mr. Rodney
Myers were accepted to train at
the National Council for Teachers
of Mathematics and the National
Science Foundation's workshop on
using computers in the mathematics
classroom. The conference will
be held July 31-August 3 in Atlanta,
GA.

Dr. Sarah Patrick and Ms. Wanda Motes are planning to attend the Annual Meeting of the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics on April 5.

Dr: Gene Bergquist spoke on March 20 at Landmark Park on the advantages of using wildflowers in home gardens. Dr. Priscilla McArthur spoke to the Ashford Chapter of the United Daughters of the Confederacy on March 4 about her forthcoming book.

********SCHOOL OF BUSINESS******

On March 25 Mr. Paul Stark presented the opening session of a two-day sales conference conducted by National Healthcare, Inc. His topic was "Basic Marketing and Sales Concepts".

Mr. Paul Stark will serve as a discussion panel member at the Mid-South Marketing Educators Conference, which will be held April 10-12 at the University of West Florida in Pensacola.

Dr. Dean Davis' article "Decision Support System (DSS) Design for Operations Managers! An Empirical Study of the Impact of Report Design and Decision Style on Effective Choice" has been accepted for publication in the Journal of Operations Management. His co-authors are Dr. Lonald Davis (University of Mississippi) and Dr. William chrode (Florida State University).

Dr. Kim Sokoys presented a paper at the 22nd Annual Midwest Business Administration Association in Chicago on March 21. His paper was titled "Value Orientation of Managers: The Nigarian Case." Dr. Parviz Parsa was a guest lecturer at a three-day seminar on international finance on March 17-20 for Nova University in Fort Lauderdale. He addressed the real resiments. Representatives of 14 countries participated in the seminar.

****** BUICATION*****

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman is serving as the Chairperson of the Week of the Young Child (April 6-12). This week was designated by the National Association for the Education of Young Children, to increase public awareness of the need for direct involvement by parents, businesses and communities in advocating quality of life for young children. Over 100 businesses and schools have been asked to participate in a "Saturday Happening" at Northside Mall on April 12.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman attended the Southern Association of Children Under Six conference in Orlando, FL. on March 5-8.

Or. Ray Swords will be speaking to the Van Heusen Manufacturing Company's top executives in Perdido Seach, FL. on May 1. He will be speaking on "Effective Listening."

Dr. Lauren Mohundro attended tha Alabama Association for Teacher Educators' Spring conference in Mobile on March 10.

Nr. Leonard Roberts served as a judge for the Social Science Fair at Coppinville Junior High School. Enterprise and Coffee Springs School on March 27.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman appeared on the Sty Baggott Show on April to discuss the Week of the Young child. She will appear on the Ann Varnum Show on April 9 to discuss the same topic.

Dr. Lester Stewart is raying the part of Pappy Yokum an the SEACT Spring play Litt soner on May 6-10. Ticket may be purchased at the civic Center at the end of this month.

******STAFF IN THE NEWS*****

Mrs. Laurette Long and Ms. Julia Smith attended the Annual Ameting of the Alabama Association of College Administrators and Alabama Association of Women Deans and Counselors on March 26 in Montgomery.

Mrs. Pam Willis gave birth to a healthy 6 pound, 12 ounce, eighteen inch baby girl. She has been named Amanda Christine. Mrs. Willis will return from leave mid-April.

Dr. Frank Lovrich and Dr. Rudy Argenti (TSU-Troy) will attend the ACHE planning meeting in Montgomery on April 10.

**********JOB OPENINGS******

Assistant in Student Affairs with B.S. degree and communication skills for temporary position beginning immediately and ending August 31, 1986. Submit resume, application, references to: Dr. Jack Sublette. EBO/AA employer.

The Student Affairs Department is hosting an information meeting and luncheon for area high school principals and headmasters on April 11 at the Dothan Hoilday Inn.

The Student Affairs Department is also holding its annual information meeting for prospective students in the Ballroom on April 24. If you know people that would benefit please encourage them to attend. All faculty and staff members are welcome.

Students are in the process of organizing student activities and organizations. If you know of interested students please refer them to Mr. Watson or Mrs. Williamson. If any faculty member is interested in working with or sponsoring a student group, please contact Dr. Sublette.

Dr. Jack Sublette attended a writer's conference entitled "Writing Today: Excellence Endures" at Birmingham-Southern College on March 7. At the session, Pulitzer Prize-winning author Eudora Welty received the Grand Master Award and made a presentation.

Scholarships Available:
Junior College Transfer Scholarship
Presidental Scholarship
Student Affairs Scholarship
Academic Scholarships

Dr. Jack Sublette attended a workshop entitled "Risky Business: The Student Affairs Profession or How to Manage Your Risks" jointly sponsored by the Southern Association for College Student Affairs and the National Association of Student Personnel Administrators at UAB on February 28.

NEWS FROM FINANCIAL AFFAIRS

Mail will be delivered to the mail boxes no later than 10:30 each morning and outgoing mail will be picked up at 4:00 Monday through Thursday and 11:30 on Fridays. Instructors will receive notices of books as they arrive that may be picked up in the mail room in the Bookstore.

Budget Requests should be submitted to Financial Affairs no later than April 15.

Photocopying-A new copier has been installed for faculty and staff use. Due to the cost of photocopy.he and the structure of this machine, excessive copying can not be done here and must be sent to Quick Copy in Troy.

Caps and Gowns-The Deadline for ordering caps and gowns for Spring Quarter Commencement is May 15th. Please come by the Bookstore to place your order.

Mr. Jerry Caveney, representative from TIAA (Tax Sheltered Annumity) will be here on April 15 at 2:00 p.m. in the Ballroom. He will make a presentation and then be available to answer questions about the TIAA-CREF Retirement Plan and the TIAA-CREF-SRA Retirement Plan.

I AM A LIBRARIAN: Class of 1957 (B.S. with a major in Library Science from Mississippi University for Women); Class of 1967 (M.L.S. from the University of Mississippi).

I AM A LIBRARIAN: After cutaloging, recataloging, and reclassifying books from the Dewey Classication to L. C. at the University of Mississippi; after cataloging books from the Washington County Library in Edyetteville, ARK (and having a baby); after pushing books on a bookmobile for the Cuachita Parish Public Library in Monroe, LA; after cataloging books for the University of Mississippi law School and attending graduate school fulltime; after teaching two years in the Library School at the University of Mississippi, after being Public Services Librarian, Reference Librarian, and then Assistant Librarian at the Cape Girardeau, MD; after being Coordinator of Reference Services of Walworth County Library Services in Lake Geneva, WI.

And I I IBRARIAN? I am now the Coordinator of the lacrming Resource Center at Troy State University at Dothan, AL. BUT AM I A Librarian? I can operate a 16mm and a complish projector; an overhead an opaque, and a slide projector; a filmstrip viewer and projector; a TV camera; a record player, a video, tape and cassette player; a filmloop machine; I can even splice a damaged 16mm film. I can repair an IBM II copy machine

as well as 3M microfilm and microfische machines — and make change for these various machines I nave. learned to soothe faculty members when film bookings do not arrive on schedule. I know how to use all the various periodical indexes; how to check in and out periodicals. AND best of all, I can help students I AM A LIBRARIAN.

The above philosophical essay was written and submitted (and rejected) to The Southern Librarian in 1982. Since that time, Mrs. Long las assumed her "contract title" of Assistant Librarian, TSU-Dothan Library. She has also been involved in moving the TSU-Dothan Library two times and is presently involved in moving the TSU-Fort Rucker Library to the Dothan Location

Mrs. Long and Fer husband, Dr. Robert J. Long, Associate Professor of Economics, came to Dothan in September 1978. Their one daughter, Gretchen, is a December 1981 graduate of TSU-Dothan. Gretchen is a computer auxilyst with NCMB/Banker's Trust of South Carolina, in Columbia, SC.

The longs enjoy gardening, walking, reading, and playing dominoes. As her husband has never interfered with her career in their 26 years of marriage, he admits he may have interfered with her "outside" professions—being an "old maid" and being "a bag lady."

Real Estate Begins The School of Education will hos Income Tax Workshop Held a reception at the Dothan County Graduate Council 1:30 Club to introduce President Harriso Conference Room to area superintendents on May I. Reading-Writing Connection: Teaching Basic Skills Creatively We are currently developing a logo Workshop 8:00-5:00 for this University. All suggestion Photography Club Meets 7:00 should be submitted to Dr. Lester Ballroom Stewart no later than April 9. Admissions and Retention Committee 1:30 Conference Conference Room and Ballroom reser-Room vations may be made by contacting Daughters of the American Mrs. Jan Anderson at ext. 230. Revolution Meets Please make reservations prior to scheduling and/or, publicizing Education Curriculum Committee your event. 1:30 Conference Room TIAA Meeting 2:00 Ballroom Effective March 3, the building last day to turn in your budgets. will be open only during the following Real Estate Sales and Marketing Begins Secretaries Day - Monor Your Friday 7:30a.m.- 4:30p.m. Saturday 8:00a.m.- 2:00p.m. 24 College Night 6:30 Ballroom During the Summer Quarter the building will remain open until 11:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday. Betty Oliver Rob Paul ENROLLMENT FOR SPRING 19861111111111 Mary Brown Total encollment has Leonard Roberts increased John Woodham to 1,549 students. Dothan has 24 Robert Bullock 1,105 and Fort Recker has 444. Wyatt Grimmer Thanks to each faculty and staff Amelia Waters member for your help in increasing our enrollment. Betty Anderson The Troy State University at Dothan Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distribute monthly by the Office of University Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle f the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions

to the content and format of the LOXCS will be welcomed by the University Affa staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the

THE THE PERSON AND THE VICTOR AND THE THEFT

******CALENDAR OF EVENTS******

Photography Begins

25th of each month.